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‘~“~ CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF LANSING

Courage & EnCourage
~ 2~- 228 North Walnut Street

OURAGE Lansing, Michigan 48933-1122517-342-2596
Facsimile: 517.342.2468

caverart@comcast.net

ENCOURAGE SUPPORT GROUP MEETING
Roman Catholic Diocese of Lansing Chapter

When: Sunday April 13, 2014 from 2:30 to 4:00pm

Where: Holy Spirit Catholic Church
9565 Musch Rd.
Brighton, Michigan 48116

Directions; U5-23 to Silver Lake Rd. Exit (exit #55) West on Silver Lake Rd. to Whitmore
Lake Rd. (a short distance). South on Whitmore Lake Rd. to Winans Lake Rd.(a three way stop). West
on Winans Lake Rd. approximately one mile to entrance marked with a sign for Holy Spirit
Cemetery and Holy Spirit Rectory and School. Turn left. We meet in portable classroom
number four. Look for Encourage Meeting signs.

Please Note: The April EnCourage Meeting is April 13”. This is earlier than
usual. We normally meet on the third Sunday of the month, however, this year the
third Sunday of April happens to be Easter Sunday, so we decided to meet on the
second Sunday. This inconvenience will actually happen again in June when our
meeting will conflict with Father’s day. I would recommend that you turn your
calendar to June and mark the fourth Sunday or June 22rn1•

In our State of Michigan, we have just had a federal judge declare
unconstitutional the state’s definition of marriage as a union between one man and
one woman. Immediately following the ruling, the Bishops in all the Dioceses of
Michigan published a response. We have enclosed the strongly worded and concise
document for your perusal. We thank God for our Bishops. We know that judges
around the country have done or are preparing to rule such definitions as
unconstitutional.

We decided, therefore, to include an article for your reading that we have used
before by Dale O’Leary. The article, The Defense ofMarriage Requires Honesty
About Homosexuality, was enclosed just over a year ago in one of our letters. We
thought that her comments on this most important topic bears repeating. The hubris of
these judges and their ardent supporters needs to be exposed. Our weapons as always
are knowledge and prayer.



Remember please that we unite to pray each Thursday to the Sacred Heart of
Jesus in reparation for our sins and the sins against human sexuality such as same-sex
behavior and abortion. Reparation is making amends for the wrongs committed
through our sinful condition. Additionally, we pray as intercessors for all our loved
ones who will, like the prodigal, someday return home. We generally follow the
model given to us by St. Margaret Mary Alacoque in the booklet Holy Hour of
Reparation published by CMJ Marian Publishers. If you would like a copy of the
booklet, we have a small supply in our office or you can order one by calling the
publisher at 1-888-636-6799. Another beautiful prayer is the Chaplet of the Precious
Blood that is available upon request. “That the necessity of reparation is especially
urgent today must be evident to everyone who considers the present plight of the
world, ‘seated in wickedness’. The Sacred Heart of Jesus promised to St. Margaret
Mary that He would reward abundantly with His graces all those who should render
this honor to His Heart.” (Pope Pius XI Encyclical Miserentissimus)

Please note if you cannot attend the April 13th meeting, our next regular
meeting is May 18th

This letter and enclosures come to you through the generosity of our Diocese
of Lansing. We are grateful for any donation, large or small, that you could give to
help with our costs. If you are no longer interested in receiving our communications,
please email or phone us.

For more information regarding our meetings, or to talk about the issue of
same-sex attraction in your lives, call our Diocesan office at 517-342-2596 or email
us at courage~dioceseoflansing.org

We look forward to meeting with you. Let us remember, however, to always
respect the right of each to complete confidentiality.

Trusting in Jesus,

Bob and Susan Cavera

“Hear, 0 Lord, and have pity on me;
O Lord be my helper.”

You changed my mourning into dancing;
O Lord, my God, forever will I give you thanks.

Psalm 30: 11-13



MICHIGAN
CATHOLIC
CONFERENCE March2l,2014

Statement from Catholic Bishops Regarding U.S. Judge’s ecision
Overturning Michigan’s Voter Approved Marriage Amendment

Marriage is and can only ever be a unique relationship solely between one man and one woman,
regardless of the decision of a judge or future electoral vote. Nature itself, not society, religion or
government, created marriage. Nature, the very essence of humanity as understood through historical
experience and reason, is the arbiter of marriage, and we uphold this truth for the sake of the common
good. The biological realities of male and female and the complementarity they each bring to marriage
uniquely allows for the procreation of children.

Every child has the right to both a mother and a father and, indeed, every child does have lineage to
both. We recognize not every child has the opportunity to grow in this environment, and we pray for
those single mothers and fathers who labor each day to care for their children at times amid great
challenges and difficulties. They deserve our constant support and encouragement.

Today’s decision from federal district court Judge Bernard Friedman to redefine the institution of
marriage by declaring Michigan’s Marriage Amendment unconstitutional strikes at the very essence of
family, community and human nature. In effect, this decision advances a misunderstanding of marriage,
and mistakenly proposes that marriage is an emotional arrangement that can simply be redefined to
accommodate the dictates of culture and the wants of adults. Judge Friedman’s ruling that also finds
unconstitutional the state’s adoption law is equally of grave concern.

As this case will likely move forward through the courts, it is necessary to state clearly that persons with
same-sex attraction should not be judged, but rather accepted with respect, compassion and sensitivity.
We rejoice with those brothers and sisters in Christ living with same sex attraction who have found great
freedom through Jesus’ call to chastity communicated through the Church. We equally encourage those
who are struggling in good conscience to live in harmony with the Church’s teaching about sexuality,
along with their families, to continue praying and to continue seeking the Lord with the help and
guidance of the Church.

Going forward, we, the Catholic bishops of this state, working through the Michigan Catholic Conference
will collaborate with those who are upholding Michigan’s Marriage Amendment and adoption statute and
will assist to the greatest extent possible efforts to appeal Judge Friedman’s most regrettable ruling.

Most Reverend Allen H. Vigneron
Archbishop of Detroit

Most Reverend Paul J. Bradley Most Reverend Earl A. Boyea Most Reverend Joseph R. Cistone
Bishop of Kalamazoo Bishop of Lansing Bishop of Saginaw

Most Reverend John F. Doerfier Msgr. Francis J. Murphy Most Reverend David J. Walkowiak
Bishop of Marquette Diocesan Administrator, Gaylord Bishop of Grand Rapids

~0 South Caoitol Avenue Lansing, Michigan 48933 Phone: (517) 372-9310 • Fax:(517)372-3940 www.rnicatholic.org



DECEMBER 20, 2012 
 

The Defense of Marriage Requires Honesty 

About Homosexuality 
by Dale O’Leary 
 

When the battle over marriage began, a decision was made not to talk about the 

problems associated with homosexuality, but focus on marriage between one man 

and one woman as the way things have always been and on benefits for society of 

traditional marriage.  This strategy was initially very successful.  The defenders of 

marriage won referendum after referendum, but in this election cycle things 

changed and marriage lost. 

 

Public opinion has changed.  One reason may be that in the years since this battle 

began, those pushing the redefinition of marriage to include same-sex couples have 

been free to push their deceptive propaganda about the nature of same-sex 

relationships with no rebuttal from the defenders of marriage.  As a result, the 

younger generation has been taught to believe that persons with same-sex attraction 

(SSA) are – except for one small difference – the same as those with other sex 

attraction, that they were born that way and can’t change, that same-sex 

relationships and same-sex parenting are no different from husband/wife marriages 

and father/mother families, and therefore it is only fair to let same-sex couples enjoy 

the benefits of legal marriage. 

 

It is long past time to educate the public and particularly the younger generation as 

to what we know about SSA.  First of all, there is no evidence that persons with SSA 

are born that way – no evidence of a genetic or hormonal cause.  If there were such 

a cause then identical twins would virtually always have the same pattern of sexual 

attraction, but this is not the case.  In a large study of male identical twins, in only 

11% of the cases where one twin had SSA so did the other.  If SSA is not genetic, 

what is the cause?  There is no reason to believe that there is a single cause, but 

many persons with SSA experienced gender identity disorders (GID) as young 

children.  They felt different from their same-sex parent or peers and identified with 

their other sex parent or peers.  This has been linked to failures to securely attach in 

early childhood.  If these problems are identified early and the parents are willing to 

make changes, GID can be healed, and subsequent SSA avoided. 

 

There are those who argue that SSA is normal for some people and therefore GID, 

which often precedes SSA, is normal and children should be allowed to dress as the 

opposite sex and their classmates told to accept this change.  Other therapists, who 

have treated children with GID, are convinced that these children have numerous 

problems in addition to GID and need help. 

 

Change of SSA is possible.  It is more common among women, who may be involved 

in same-sex relationships at one point in their lives and later marry a man.  It may 

be more difficult for men, because men with SSA are more likely to become 

addicted to certain sexual practices, in particular masturbation with fantasy.  This 



behavior sets up patterns in the brain which are extremely difficult to overcome, but 

it is not impossible. 

 

Untreated GID can be the precursor of SSA and other problems.  Numerous large, 

well designed studies have found that persons with SSA are significantly more likely 

to have psychological disorders, substance abuse problems, suicidal ideation, and to 

have been victims of childhood sexual abuse and violence.  The relationships of men 

with SSA are more likely to be short-lived and are almost never faithful over time.  

The HIV/AIDS epidemic among men who have sex with men (MSM) continues 

unabated and has been linked to substance abuse and sexual addiction.  MSM are 

also 44 times more likely to be HIV positive, and far more likely to be infected with 

other sexually transmitted diseases. 

 

While mentioning such things may seem harsh and judgmental, those who are 

friends with persons with SSA are not blind to their problems.  They see the 

troubled childhoods, narcissistic attitudes, and the other problems.  The gay 

activists are not unaware of these difficulties either, but blame them on 

‘homophobia’ and ‘heterosexism’ – society’s negative attitudes toward 

homosexuality and preference for heterosexuality.  They want to believe that if 

society would only accept homosexuality as normal – including redefining marriage 

– everything would be okay.  There is no reason to think this is so.  In places where 

homosexuality is normalized, the problems persist.  Normalizing disorder does not 

create order, but abandons the troubled. 

 

Redefining marriage encourages same-sex couples to acquire children, which will by 

definition place children in a sub-optimal situation.  Study after study has found 

that children do best when they spend their entire childhood living with their 

married, biological parents.  Everything else is sub-optimal.  This doesn’t mean that 

children in such situations cannot overcome obstacles, but they are at greater risk. 

 

Every child separated from one or both biological parents experiences that 

separation as loss.  Every child acquired by a same-sex couple has been separated 

from one or both biological parents.  Every child acquired by a same-sex couple is 

denied the experience of living with a parent of both sexes, but what is worse, these 

inevitable losses are not the result of tragic circumstances, but the conscious, 

premeditated decisions of the very people on whom the child depends.  Rather than 

understanding their child’s sense of loss, same-sex couples in defending their 

decision to acquire children may deny their child’s legitimate desire for a parent of 

the other sex.  The child can come to feel that his or her natural desire is a betrayal 

of their custodial parents. 

 

Given that person with SSA are far more likely to have psychological disorders, 

substance abuse problems, suicidal ideation, sexually transmitted diseases, and 

disrupted relationships, children acquired by a SSA couples, who have already 

experienced losses intrinsic to their situation, face the very real risk of subsequent 

losses and traumas. 

 



Person with SSA have been deeply wounded.  They feel rejected and alienated.  

Often they cover their pain with cynicism, brittle humor, and rebellion against the 

moral law.  They are convinced that if society would only accept SSA as normal and 

allow them to legally marry a person of the same sex they would feel better.  

Unfortunately, our defense of marriage only makes them feel worse and more 

convinced that changing the laws on marriage is necessary for them to achieve 

peace. 

 

When the psalmist wrote, “Mercy and truth are met, righteousness and peace have 

kissed,” he was recognizing that the reconciliation of mercy with truth and 

righteousness with peace is difficult and can only come about with God’s 

intervention.  To persons with SSA our proclamation of truth and call for righteous 

behavior are taken as condemnation.  Our defense of marriage resurrects all their 

past rejections.  They want mercy and peace, but without truth and righteousness.  

However, too often we proclaim truth and righteousness without mercy and the 

promise of peace. 

 

Allowing persons with SSA to call their relationships marriages would be an easy 

mercy and a false peace, we cannot sacrifice truth or righteousness, but we must 

find a way to reconcile them with true mercy and real peace. 

 

How?  First by prayer. How often have our churches engaged in public prayer for 

those tempted by SSA?  I have heard prayers for the defense of marriage, bu never 

for the healing of people with SSA.  We must work to make sure that therapists, 

teachers and pastors are trained in the counseling of those tempted with SSA.  We 

must welcome the strugglers into fellowship.  Such a change will be difficult, but 

nowhere near as difficult as the one we expect of them. 

 
The views expressed by the authors and editorial staff are not necessarily the views of Sophia Institute, Holy Spirit 

College, or the Thomas More College of Liberal Arts. 

 

 

 

By Dale O’Leary 
 

Dale O’Leary is the author of the Gender Agenda and One Man, One 

Woman.  Her blog can be found at http://daleoleary.wordpress.com 
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